
NEXT CHAPTER
MEETING

Wednesday, August 13th
* 6:00 pm *
Bend VFW

(come early if you
want to purchase dinner)

Please turn to page 2 for more
details on our upcoming monthly

chapter meeting.
We look forward to seeing

YOU there!

LOOK INSIDE FOR:

 Meeting recap
 BendChapter info.
 Sight-in Clinics details
 Info onYouthUplandBirdHunt
 How to share your bird recipes
 All HandsAll Brands recap
 Special deal on Benchmade
knives! (see last month’s news-
letter; endsSept 27th)

 OHATracker (no room thismo.)
 Photos & More!
 The Email to which you can send your
photos, articles and other items for the
newsletter. Thanks for your help!

Thank you, Eric Brown, for
the header photo. This shot
was taken on the 42 road near
Big Summit Prairie. Turn to
pages 9 & 10 for the recap of

All Hands All Brands
and more photos

President's Message

Hello to all ourmembers of theBendChapter of theOregonHuntersAssociation.

As of July 21st, our total membership was at 512. We extend a
warm welcome to our 3 new members. From Bend, please
welcome Alise Greening and Chris Ricci. And from La Pine we
welcome Tyson Langeliers. Thanks for joining and we hope to
see you at an upcoming meeting, on a project or any of our other
activities soon. We have 4 members that missed their renewal
date at the end of June. Remember to check your membership
expiration date that's on the address label of your Oregon Hunter
magazine.

By the time you receive this, the annual OHA Summit at Diamond
Lake held on July 25th to the 27th, will have concluded. Be on
the look out for any updates regarding what happened there in
your upcoming newsletters, OHA Tracker and the Oregon Hunter
magazine.

Some great news I can pass along to our members is that your
Bend Chapter was selected to receive one of the A&H State
Wide Elk Tags to be auctioned at our Mule Deer Classic Banquet
on March 14, 2026. 10% of the auction price stays with the
chapter and is included in our banquet proceeds. This can have a
significant impact on our bottom line for next year’s banquet.

We've had a lot of smoke again this year already from several
wildfires that are burning throughout Oregon and the rest of the
northwest. PLEASE, be careful when you're out and about
recreating. Don't be “that guy” that is the one responsible for
starting a conflagration that takes out more of our wildlife and
their habitat. Plan ahead and carry the necessary tools and
water. And stay off the roads that have the tall, dead, dry grass.

Stay safe. Hope to see you out there.
Rex E Parks Sr

Bend Chapter President
Oregon Hunters Association

Oregon Hunters Association
BEND CHAPTER NEWSLETTER August 2025



2

Eric Brown gave us a recap of the successful and
productive All Hands All Brands weekend in June.
See pages 9, 10 & 11 for pictures and the follow-up
report.

Eric also gave us more details on the upcoming
COSSA Sight-In Clinics in September. See page 5.

We were reminded of the Mini ORPIC in conjunction
with the 3D Archery Shoot/Bowhunter warmup event
at Three Rivers Archers Archery Park in La Pine.
See pgs 5 & 11 for a few photos from the day.

Brian Gainer informed us that the Oregon bill trying
to ban hunting & fishing is once again attempting to
make an appearance on the 2026 ballot. (this info is
also in the August OHA Tracker; check it out for
more details)

The membership voted for $750 to the Yow’s Youth
Hunting Camp, pending board approval.

Video #1 from the All Hands All Brands drone foot-
age was shown. It was recorded by Rob Ward, pro-
fessional drone operator and OHA member from the
valley.

You missed out if you weren’t at the meeting!
Please join us at a monthly meeting. You might learn
something new, have a good time, give us some
valuable input . . .

.

UPCOMINGAUGUSTMEETING INFO:

We look forward to seeing YOU at our next monthly chapter
meeting on Wednesday August 13th. Our meeting location
is the VFW Hall in Bend. Remember to arrive early so you
can purchase dinner from a nearby food truck (Midtown
Yacht Club) and enjoy it before the meeting. Food is also
available onsite at the VFW bar when the food truck in the
parking lot is not open. (You are welcome to bring food with
you) Arriving early also gives you the chance to visit with old
friends ormeet somenewones.Doors openat 5:00pm.
STARTTIME is 6:00pm

GUESTSPEAKER:
Our August guest speaker will be Andrew Walch,
from ODF&W. He will explain the new East side deer
hunt areas & answer our questions.

Your attendance is important to us and youmight evenwin
a prize. (see page8 for lastmonth’swinners)

July Meeting Recap

In case you were unable to attend our monthly meeting
at BendVFWon July 9th, here are a few highlights:

Our guest speaker was Isaac O’Casey, from the
SALT Youth Outdoor Ministry at High Lakes Chris-
tian Church in La Pine. Since the Bend Chapter has
contributed funds to this program (in particular, to
support the youth hunting activities), we invited him
to come and share how the program works. The goal
is “To introduce the youth of La Pine to a lifetime
love for Jesus, hunting, and their community.” They
accomplish this by pairing Christ-loving adult out-
doorsmen with La Pine area youth and get them out-
doors. The average Wednesday night attendance of
middle school and high school students is 100. Isaac
says the program serves about 300 total students.
Many of the families don’t have a dad in the home.
The outdoor activities begin with adventure days:
hikes, explore a cave, climb a tree, etc. Then the stu-
dents are introduced to shooting sports, hunting, and
fishing. In 2024 the youth program had 30 hunters,
who were invited to participate in 3 upland bird hunts
and a turkey hunt. There were 10 hunters on that
turkey hunt. The 2025 targets (goals) include intro-
duce 10 students to hunting/shooting for their FIRST
time, go on 5 hunting trips with students, perform/join
a land cleanup day. The OHA Bend Chapter’s dona-
tion helps to fund outdoor awareness events, hunts,
training days, and community service projects.
Course fees, license fees, ammo costs, boots and
other essentials are supplied with our help.

Protecting Oregon’s wildlife, habitat
and hunting heritage.
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Send photos to:
wenb.oha@outlook.com

Staying in touch with members is vital to our mission, so if you have not
been receiving Email Alerts and Reports from OHA Bend Chapter once or
twice a month, then please scan this QR code or go
to https://oregonhunters.org/bend-membership-update to input your email,
phone and mailing address. If you are unable to do this, then call 817-472-
4272 where we’ll take your information over the phone.

IMPORTANT:

IMPORTANT:
Each month, the link to the digital newsletter will arrive in your email inbox, as well as appear on our
website: oregonhunters.org/bend-chapter Bob Buddenbohn sends the digital newsletter and his
monthly announcements from his new email address: oha.budd@gmail.com By drastically cutting
the number of newsletters that are printed and mailed, the Bend Chapter is saving about $10,000-
$11,000per year. If you receive a hardcopy, either you requested it, orwedon’t have your email address.
If you didn’t receive the email with the link, then we don’t have the correct email address for you.
Please inform Wendy Borst of any problems and she will pass along the info to the correct person(s).
Wenb.oha@outlook.com See below to learn how to update your info. Thanks for your help!
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Spread the word: have the kids in your life complete
a Hunter Education class this Summer so they can attend the

OHA Bend Chapter’s Youth Upland Bird Hunt in October.
Check out the ODFW website for details about the online course

and upcoming field days.
See page 3 for details on the Youth Upland Bird Hunt and how you can

register your young hunter (ages 17 years and under)
Contact Kevin Borst for more details on this popular event 541.480.7323

COSSA PARK PUBLIC SIGHT-IN DAYS

COSSA Park has offered Public Sight-In Days each year in preparation for the upcoming fall hunting
seasons. This year between 10am to 4 pm on September 13 -14 & 20 - 21 for only $10 (per gun)
you can sight your rifle in at a bench at the 100 yard line and have the opportunity to shoot out to
500 yards on gongs. Kids are free and will be provided an orange ball cap while supplies last. You
will need to bring your ammo and firearm. COSSA will supply the targets and have experts on hand.
On the 2nd weekend a person from the Oregon Zoo Non Lead Education will be on hand to hand
out free common caliber non lead ammunition for you to try. Deschutes Arms Employees will also
be on hand to assist on the 2nd weekend. This year each person 21 and over will be entered to win
1 of 4 Silencer Central Solo .22 Suppressors. The winner will have the opportunity to upgrade and
pay the difference. We will also be giving away a Leupold VX5-HD3 - 15 x 44 scope with custom dial.
COSSA Park is located just past mile marker 24 on Highway 20 East on the north side of the high-
way. Follow the signs to the Fockler Range. You can find COSSA online at www.cossapark.com

Congratulations to
Jaret Lorimor, who
received the
ODF&W High
School Hunter of
the Year award. In
the background
are his bear and
deer from last year.
He was surprised
at the Mini ORPIC
to see his completed
bear mount for the

first time.

JR Lorimor (rt) was presented with an OHA
special award at the same event. Rex Parks
will give more details at the next meeting
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OHA Bend Chapter Officers

President Rex Parks Sr firelt602@gmail.com (541) 480-0230

1st VP Doug Stout (541) 312-8332

2nd VP (newsletter editor) Wendy Borst (541) 480-0748

Treasurer John Bambe (541) 480-9848

Secretary Carlie Holm (interim)

At-Large (Media) Bob Buddenbohn (817) 470-7018

At-Large (Youth Events) Kevin Borst (541) 480-7323

At Large (Outreach Coor.) position available

Project Coordinator Don Clark (702) 460-3653

Volunteer hrs. manager Don Clark, Bill Littlefield

Banquet Chair position available

Assistants to banquet coordinator: positions available

Past President resigned

Website:

oregonhunters.org/bend-chapter

CALENDAR
Check our website for Bend OHA event dates and more details

August 1 Fall bear season opens

August 2 Archery 3D Shoot & mini ORPIC, LaPine Archery Park

August 13 Monthly Chapter Meeting, 6:00 PM

August 25 *Deadline to submit items for September newsletter*

August 27 Monthly Board Meeting

August 30 General Archery & most controlled bow seasons open

Sept 1 Labor Day; bird openers: forest grouse, mourning
dove, western Oregon quail, fall turkey

Sept 2 Youth Bird Hunt reg at Bend ODFW office begins

Sept10 Monthly Chapter Meeting

Sept 13 & 14, 20 & 21 Sight-in clinics at COSSA

Oct 18 Bend Chapter’s Youth Upland Bird Hunt
CHECK YOUR OREGON HUNTER’S CALENDAR FOR

TAG DEADLINES, HUNT END DATES, & EVENTS ACROSS OUR STATE
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Send photos to:
wenb.oha@outlook.com

Stay Informed

Please go to our chapter website:
oregonhunters.org/bend-chapter
and find the publications link to
read past issues of The Tracker.
We ran out of room to include
theTracker in this newsletter, so

watch for it to also
appear on that link.

GAME BIRD RECIPES:

YOUR FAVORITE WAY TO
PREPARE CHUKAR & PHEASANT

(TO BE INCLUDED IN THE
YOUTH HUNT RECIPE BOOKLET)

PLEASE SEND RECIPES TO:
WENB.OHA@OUTLOOK.COM



8

REMEMBER TO RENEW!
When does your membership expire? Check the address label
of your Oregon Hunters magazine for your expiration date.

Welcome to any new members!

It pays to attend our monthly chapter meeting:
Congratulations to Isaac O’Casey for winning the doorprizeatour July meeting.,but
hegave it toouryoungestattendee JeremySheridan. Enjoyyour$25Sportsmansgiftcard!

BjornRoosof Tumalo drew for the July monthly membership prize
($500 reimbursement towards any outdoor/hunting item) but was not present to win.

Please help us to
personalize this

informative newsletter:

Requesting photos of your
successful hunts, wildlife
in your yard or on your
hike, your huntin’ buddy

(bird dog)

Send photos to:
wenb.oha@outlook.com

yowhunting.com
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Volunteer Hours:
A new procedure to report them

https://forms.gle/Bghi5dBzor8t8Cbj8

The whole amily can enjoy
All Hands All Brands.

This year’s aendees ranged
in age rom 18 monhs o he
upper 70’s! Turn o page 10
or Eric Brown’s ollow-up

arcle and a ew more phoos.

Volunteer Opportunities

SAVE THESE DATES
Sept 13&14, 20&21: OHA booth at COSSA Sight-In Clinics
4th Saturday in September: National Public Lands Day
Oct 18: Bend Chapter Youth Upland Bird Hunt
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ALL HANDS ALL BRANDS FOR YOUR PUBLIC LANDS
Here is an abbreviaed version o Eric Brown’s ollow-up arcle:

Bend and CapialChapermembers began showing up on Monday June23 in order o check pas projecs and do repairs.
We mainain 12 guzzlers in he Ochoco’s and 3 o hem were desroyed by las year’s res. The res o he guzzlers were
serviced on Tuesday and Wednesday by OHA and RMEF.

On Thursday we shifed our plans wih he nigh beore an OHA member conaced a USFS re crew and requesed a
message be sen o o Robbie Piehl orMony Gregg ha we needed T poss and a roll o smooh and a roll o barbed
wire. On Thursday 8 o us wen o Derr Meadow where we buil a mile long buck and pole ence in 2021. Approximaely
20 locaons along he ence had burn and we pu in emporary hree srand wire beween he bucks o keep he
cale ou. This was a en-hour day and he eigh o us were prey much exhaused.

Addional voluneers began arriving on Wednesday,Thursdayand Friday.
On Friday some voluneers cu willows in preparaon or he BDA
(Beaver Dam Analog) work o be done he nex day. A USFS crew
shocked sh and relocaed hem and our o us wen abou he ores
replacing green do inormaon signs. Ohers cu juniper rees o be

used or he BDA’s.

Saurday was he pri-
mary BDA work rein-
orcing exisng BDA’s,
shocking and moving
more sh, cutng
more Willows and cutng down a large secon o Lodgepole ha had
encroached ino he meadow. Anoher group buil ence a an area
where many pas problems have occurred wih road closure violaors.
Ross Scrocca, USFS also re-cered abou 8 voluneer sawyers.

Tradion was carried on wih our Saurday nigh poluck wih a asy
10-ounce Rib Eye on he BBQ prepared by Rich Suhei and Greg Pesch. Raffles were held and he group was hen
enerained by wo musicians and singers. Sunday began wih a breakas provided by NWTF who were he lead
brand his year and aferwards voluneers began deparng. 2 Bend OHA members (Kevin Bors & Rod Legg) wen o
Rager o assis wih a Huner Saey Field Day pu on by OHA member Gordon Brown.

This year saw a much bigger variey o NGO’s coming o parcipae and some ha rav-
elled a long disance. (Uah, Seale, Salem . . . even he UK) No in any parcular order,
some o he parcipans were: NWTF, Think Wild, Wesern Beavers Cooperave, High
Deser Museum, Hear o Oregon Corps, Porland Zoo, Oregon Deparmen o Foresry,
ODFW, RMEF, BHA, NWTF, MDF, TRCP, and a leas 4OHAChaperswere represened.

Rob Ward, OHA member in he valley and proessional drone operaor, ew his drones
or hree days capuring a on o daa and evens. He is putng ogeher a wo-par video.
Wih his drone he locaed wo addional beaver houses ha he FS was no aware o.

The Bend OHA Chaper is very orunae o have he relaonship ha we have wih
Mony Gregg and Robbie Piehl, Ochoco USFS Wildlie Bios. These wo have he personali-
es and desire o make All Hands happen. They have brough in several oher USFS per-
sonnel ha each have a specialy which involves he work we do.

(See he boom o page 11 or he All Hands All Brands sas)

Greg Pesch cutng
lodgepole

ou omeadow

Meadow where BDA's are being buil



11

WILDLIFE
SIGHTINGS

Your Chapter at Work
Enhancing Habia

Proectng Our Huntng Heriage

Besides All Hands All Brands, Bend Chaper members promoed OHA a various evens his Summer
(Yow’s Hunng Camps or youh & ladies, Mini ORPIC/ 3D Archery Shoo, bowhunng warmup)

as well as augh hunng skills a Huner Ed eld days, Yow’s Hunng Camps

Bill Ham shared these photos.
Left: “A family photo”

Right: “No breakfast here”

All Hands All Brands sas:

Daa rom he 86 known people ha
were a All Hands:
TRAVEL HOURS TO ALL HANDS: 360
MILES TRAVELLED: 12,194
VOLUNTEER WORK HOURS: 852.5
Federal per hour voluneer rae is
$34.79
TOTAL HOURS TIMES THE FEDERAL
RATE IS $42,183

25 of he voluneers were OHA
members, representng a leas 4
chapers, who pu in 546 of he
above hours and drove 6,737

miles. This has a federal voluneer
rae of $18,995.
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Visit our website:

https://oregonhunters.org/bend-chapter

And our Facebook page:

https://www.facebook.com/OHABend

Please support the sponsors and businesses featured throughout the pages of this newsletter

Oregon Hunters Association Cash rewards
$2,000 Bighorn Sheep, Mountain Goat & Moose
$1,000 Elk, Deer & Antelope
$600 Bear, Cougar & Wolf
$300 Habitat Destruction
$200 Illegally obtaining Oregon hunting or angling license or tags
$200 Unlawful Lending/Borrowing Big Game Tag(s)
$200 Game Fish & Shellfish
$200 Game Birds or Furbearers
$200 Spotlighting
$200 Snagging/Attempt to Snag

ODFW Preference Points rewards
5 Points-Bighorn sheep
5 Points-Rocky Mountain goat
5 Points-Moose
5 Points-Wolf
4 Points-Elk
4 Points-Deer
4 Points-Antelope
4 Points-Bear
4 Points-Cougar

OSP Turn-in-Poachers (TIP)
Dial 1-800-452-7888 or *OSP or *677 from a mobile phone to report suspicious activity


